BEAUMONT INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Department of Health & Physical Education

Health Advisory ZOOM Meeting

Minutes of Meeting - Monday, October 18, 2021
On Monday, October 18, 2021, Health Advisory Committee met by ZOOM.    Mr. Kenneth Coleman called the meeting to order at 11:05 p.m., and welcomed everyone to the meeting.   The minutes from the last meeting were read and approved. 
Dr. Christopher Deal/Chief Resident from Baptist spoke about the new Baptist Residency Program Clinic located at 3282 College Street, and gave a brief overview of the services that the clinic provides including flu vaccines.  He stated that flu season is fast approaching and that the best way to prevent catching the flu is to wash your hands.  He also mentioned that the number of COVID patients has gone down and that even though the clinic doesn’t issue COVID vaccines they recommend where to get them.

Ms. Julie Nezat/Coordinator for Health Services announced that the manual trackers have showed the number of active cases in the schools has gone down.  She stated that the District has offered several vaccine clinics such as the Board Room (50 attendees) and West Brook (40 attendees) but at the other sites the response was relatively small.  She mentioned that the Moderna Booster may become available in November.  She stated that a company called Healthy Living of Texas had contacted her about doing rapid testing by mouth swab and they would be having drive thru testing at Guess Elementary on Friday, October 22nd from 4:30pm – 7:30pm for the entire community.   She told everyone that the nurses are trying the immunizations state required reports updated and that any students that do not have their immunizations up to date will not be allowed back to school starting November 1st.  
Mr. Coleman gave an update of the COVID situation in our area.  He stated that there has been a 45% decrease in positive cases, 53% decrease in hospitalizations, 49% of ventilation use and 39% in ICU.  H He still advised everyone to continues social distance as much as possible and wear your masks.   He also stated that in the county 60% have received at least 1 doze of the vaccine, 52% have received 2 doses but the goal is to get at least 75% vaccinated.     
Ms. Veronica Redmon/Parent Involvement & Volunteers Supervisor announced that 14 parents and volunteer liaisons are at 8 campuses.  She stated that October is National Bullying Prevention month.  Several schools are having Coffee with the Principal.   

Ms. Tiffany Eckenrod/Director for Child Nutrition Services and Ms. Doris Harris announced that they are still in the process of hiring staff.  They stated the 2021 Summer Program went great booth with in person & drive thru meals and that they served over 7100 meals.  
Ms. Denise McLean/Director of Community & Media Relations announced they were in the process of updating the BISD website.  
Mr. Kenneth Coleman recognized all 1st time visitors, thanked everyone for attending and reminded everyone that the next meeting would be on Monday, December 13, 2021.
